
Friday 26th November 2021
Bailiff Bridge Community Centre

Proposed Clubhouse 
Residents Engagement Meeting



Firstly…

We understand the nervousness about our proposal, 
especially around the green space

We appreciate that Bailiff Bridge has undergone 
many changes over the years, so we have called this 
engagement session so we can present our proposal 
first hand, mitigate your concerns and gather your 

valued feedback  



Agenda

• About Clifton Rangers

• The clubhouse proposal

• Tea / coffee break

• Q&A



About Clifton Rangers



About Clifton Rangers

Fun – Fitness – Friendships

• Approx. 300 children playing 

• Ages 3 to open age

• 8 volunteer committee members

• 32 helpers / coaches

• All working members of the local 
community – parents, engineers, 
police officers, nurses, …

• FA Charter standard

• Not-for-profit organisation

• We are passionate about what we do!



The history of the site

• The site was previously a refuse tip

• Restored / converted to playing fields

• Maintained by Clifton Rangers 



How we care for the Bailiff site…

• We care deeply about protecting this green space

• We spend thousands of pounds and hundreds of hours caring 
for and maintaining it for all to enjoy

• We cut the grass
• We catch the moles!
• We secure the site
• We help evict the gypsies

• We re-seed the pitch
• We trim the trees & nettles
• We pick up waste & dog poo
• We even helped a homeless person 

who was camped out



The clubhouse proposal



Why do we need a clubhouse?

There are currently no facilities for the children :-

• No toilets 

• No changing facilities

• No heating or running water

• No proper first aid facilities

• No shelter

• No disabled access to pitch side

• Poor storage facilities

• Site is an eye sore

• Lack of facilities means limited access for                                                         
girls teams



The reality is somewhat different to the 
perception

“……boozy unsociable people spoiling our village”



The initial design had room for 
improvement…



So we’re addressing your concerns…

Community concern – the green space will be lost

Truth – The area for development is currently the concrete base that used to house several garages; other 
than landscaping, no green space will be lost

Truth – temporarily, whilst short term building work is in progress, the club will lose access to the hard 
standing area which is used as a small car park. However, once completed, the club intend to use matting 
which allows the grass to grow so vehicles can park along the LHS of the bottom football pitch, by the tree 
line. This will double the amount of available car space and reduce the parking of vehicles on Huddersfield/ 
Bradford Rd, whilst protecting the green space

Community concern – the natural habitat will be affected 

Truth - As part of the work being conducted prior to submission of the plans, an environmental and nature 
impact study will be conducted to assist in highlighting any potential issues

Community concern – Clifton Rangers will take our green space

Truth - Clifton Rangers lease the site for football; it is used predominantly at weekends and evenings during 
the week. The space is available to the public at all other times (and the curtilage during matches) 

Community concern – The building of a clubhouse will increase the number at the site
Truth - the building of a clubhouse is intended to provide facilities like toilets, changing rooms and a kitchen 
to existing users of the site, as well as other community groups

Community concern – Building work will mean more on street parking



We have listened to your comments…

• Our priority is maintaining the green space for the benefit of all

• The previous design was not fit for purpose

• Managing parking, vandalism and antisocial behaviour is a priority for us 
too, as members of the Bailiff community

• We want to protect the green space from any other residential or 
industrial development by continuing to make it a valued and functional 
part of the community

• We want to work with you for the benefit of all

So we changed the design completely… 



A new approach… a clubhouse that is 
sensitive to the environment in which it 
will live



Revised design features

• Smaller footprint
• Sympathetic to the area
• Natural materials
• Grass roof
• Landscaping
• Nature trails



• Clifton Rangers will only ever use the space at certain times of the week -
opened up on match days (Saturday & Sundays) for the families and 
players

• The clubhouse will be opened up on several evenings through Summer for 
training

• Used to hold monthly managers meetings (evenings only – week nights)

• Can also be used by Bailiff residents for sports, teams & any other 
community groups

• The clubhouse will be confined to the existing car park area – won’t 
encroach on any existing green space

• We will not (and are not allowed to!) section off or restrict access to the 
greenspace… nor would we want to!

• No current plans for orgies, swingers or drinking events ☺

We will use the new clubhouse for the benefit of the 
Bailiff Bridge community and the hundreds of children 
who are part of the Clifton Rangers family…



• We are a volunteer team of hard-working local parents, who all have jobs as well 
as volunteering; we want the best for the community and our kids

• There is no hidden agenda

• We want to protect the green space as much as you do

• We care about the environment and doing what is right for our community

• We simply want to put in place some facilities for the sake of the children and 
community

Summary



A quick break & then over to you….


